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139 S. Stockton Avenue, Ripon, CA 95366        209-599-8377 

 

 

March 12, 2021 

 

Kim Espinosa 

Planning Manager, Planning & Permitting Division 

City of Merced 

678 W. 18th Street 

Merced, CA 95340 

 

Re: Proposed Annexation Pre-Application Process and Conditional Wastewater 

Collection Capacity Allocation.  City Council Agenda Item for March 15, 2021 

 

Dear Kim: 

 

As you are aware, we have been retained by Sid Lakireddy to assist him with the planning 

matters associated with his UC Villages project at the south western corner of Lake and 

Bellevue Roads.  We have been aware generally of the concerns expressed by Staff and 

the City Council as it relates to competing annexation applications and the concern with 

limited sewer capacity.  We are also aware of the recently complete Merced Sewer 

Master Plan and Sewer Master Plan DEIR and we have reviewed the working papers 

associated with the North Merced Annexation Feasibility Study.  We ask that the City 

Council postpone action on the Proposed Annexation Pre-Application Process for one 

Council meeting so that we can work collaboratively with City Staff to refine the 

proposed policies to make them more practicable. 

 

We are grateful to receive an advance copy of the City Council Staff Report on the 

proposed City Policies related to annexation and assignment of limited sewer capacity.  

It is with this knowledge and our experience in dealing with such matters in the Central 

Valley for over 40 years that we submit this letter of concern. 

 

It appears that with the passage of AB 3312 and the opportunities it affords the City of 

Merced for the eventual annexation of the UC Merced Campus, that a whole new level 

of annexation opportunities have materialized.  In my mind, the City has two types of 

annexations they will be confronted with:  normal annexations and annexations in 

compliance with AB 3312.  We are aware that the City Council has authorized Staff to 

proceed with the annexation of UC Merced.  We are also aware the City has the three 

(3) annexation applications (normal annexations) which have been filed as referenced 

in your Staff Report to the CC of October 19, 2020. 

 

Considering the facts referenced above we encourage the City to consider other 

mechanisms to guide future annexation consideration including Pre-Annexation 

Development Agreements, as each development has unique characteristics, and a one-

size fits all set of performance standards does not work.  This approach will allow the City 

to individually consider each application and insert necessary milestones or address 

particular areas of concern for each proposed annexation/development.   








